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Phone: 01209 712313  / Text: 07786207779  

TERM DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Friday 9th February—Inset day  (School closed to children) 

Monday 12th —Friday 16th February—Half Term 

Monday 19th February—Inset day (School closed to children) 

Friday 29th March—Friday 12th April—Easter Holidays 

Monday 6th May—May Bank Holiday 

Monday 27th May—Friday 31st May—Half Term 

Wednesday 24th July—Inset day/Last day of term (School closed to staff & children) 

Dinners: (www.parentpay.com) 

Autumn/winter menu week 2 
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Weekly attendance figures 

 

Whole School Attendance Figure 

93.93% 

Aiming for government                

expectation of 96% 

  Crantock  93.1% 

  Fistral  80.4% 

  Lamorna  92.9% 

  Maenporth 85.4% 

  Porthmeor  98.8% 

  Godrevy  98.8% 

  Porthcurno  95.7% 

Swanpool  97.9% 

Cadgwith  94.9% 

Polzeath  82.8% 

Perranuthnoe 97.6% 

Harlyn  81.3% 

Gwenvor  96.4% 

Kynance  98.6% 

Weekly Class Attendance  
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Starfish- I made a difference! 

At Rosemellin we like to ‘make a difference.’ We heard the story of a 
little girl on a beach covered in thousands of stranded starfish. She 
was picking them up one at a time and throwing them into the sea. A 
passer by asked what she was doing and when the little girl replied 
that she was saving them the passer by said, “you won’t be able to 
save them all, there are too many.” The little girl picked up a      
starfish, threw it in the sea and said, “but I made a difference to 
that one.” We have our starfish moments at Rosemellin school where 
we try to make a positive difference in all that we do.  

CRANTOCK “Rock Star” - Kelsie for being such an active learner this week  

 

FISTRAL “Moana” - Aria for being a kind friend to others 

 

LAMORNA “Sparkles” - Aaliyah—Mae for showing kindness to her peers 

 

MAENPORTH “Ocean” - Maenporth for being curious learners during our Henry Trengrouse topic  

 

GODREVY “Ocean”  - The whole class for a fantastic half term! 

 

PORTHMEOR “Suzie” - Leo J for being curious in science 

 

PORTHCURNO “Caroline” - All of Porthcurno class for a wonderful half term 

 

SWANPOOL “Swimmy” - Lillie W for engagement and enthusiasm  

 

CADGWITH “Patrick” - Milly C for being kind and caring towards others 

 

POLZEATH “Jeffrey” - Wade for enthusiasm in his learning 

 

HARLYN “Patrick” - Olivia W for her fantastic English work and great understanding of CARE  
throughout our focus book, Freedom Bird  

 

PERRANUTHNOE “Layla”  - Emily for showing great resilience and always giving 100% 

 

GWENVOR “Patrick” - All of Gwenvor class for impeccable behaviour and wonderful enthusiasm on our 
trip to Geevor Mine and for smashing the first half of year 6!  

 

KYNANCE “Oceana” - Sonny for giving 100% in all areas of his learning 
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Miss Sargent’s Message 

Apologies for the lack of correspondence by me on the newsletter for the last few weeks.   

Unfortunately, I was struck down by one of the many nasty bugs that have been flying around 

and have been off with the flu and a chest infection. I was so pleased to return to school and 

made sure I visited every class on the first day so I could see everyone who I had missed so 

very much. Schools really are a magical place, and you always feel you are missing out on 

something when you are not there as it is always buzzing with activity. I was particularly sad to 

miss the singing workshops led by Will Keating, this was clearly a hit with all involved. I look 

forward to going to the Hall for Cornwall in a few weeks’ time to see all the schools come    

together in a huge sing song.  

Seahorses Wrap Around Care 

We are very excited to launch our wrap around care after half term. Thanks to those of you who have already signed 

up. Please contact the office if you would like to request any information about this provision. I would like to say a 

special thanks to Mrs Kistle who has done the mammoth job of setting everything up for these clubs. It is a huge  

undertaking to organise the administration behind the scenes and she has been incredible in my absence – I can’t 

wait to hear the feedback once we are well underway. The drop off and collection point will be around the side of 

the school through the staff carpark, through the wooden gate and the door to the new hall.  

 

Online Safety and Mental Health Week 

Whilst we are always reminding the children how to be safe online and talk daily about how we can look after our 

mental wellbeing this week had a specific focus on these two areas. I would have to say that more and more         

noticeably, these two things are coming hand in hand. We are finding that there is an increase in children 

(particularly in Years 5 and 6) being part of group chats which can sometimes become a platform for them to speak 

inappropriately and intimidate one another. Some of the children have openly said that they would not say this   

directly to another child but there is a ‘keyboard warrior mentality’ where they feel happy to do this online. As a 

school, we are not in a position to stop children from communicating with each other whilst at home however we do 

ask that you frequently monitor the interactions your child/ren are having on their devices and the time that they 

are using it. In the last few weeks, we have seen these interactions spill over into school and the children have   

openly said how ‘stressful’ they find it getting messages late in the evening/night which can sometimes make it hard 

for them to go to sleep and then worry about coming to school the next day. It must be so difficult to be in a         

generation where there is no downtime and as the children have said they feel they have to be on their devices and 

part of these chats to know what is going on but they wish they didn’t have to be. We always say that pupil voice is 

important to us and I feel that we must listen to how this is making some children feel. We will continue to discuss 

and educate our children as to how to protect themselves from this but ask that you also work with us from a home 

point of view.  

 

INSET DAY 

Just a reminder that Monday 19th February is an Crofty INSET day. This is an opportunity for us to meet with staff 

from other schools within the trust and work on a MAT wide project. We will return to school on Tuesday 20th      

February. 

 

I hope you have a wonderful half term.  


